Local News



City of Dexter Board of Aldermen Pass Four New Ordinances

OCTOBER 15TH 2024 BY DEE LOFLIN

City of Dexter Board of Aldermen Pass Four New Ordinances

The city of Dexter Board of Aldermen met in a regularly schedule meeting on Monday, October 7, 2024. Four ordinances were passed and departmental reports were given.

City Auditor gave the financial report for August 2024.

Two public hearings to abandon alleyways (One was near Martin Grain and the other was near Williams Moving building on Business 60). Both have never been used as alleyways.

Ordinances: Supplemental Agreement between the City and Smith & Company for engineering services for the shared-use path, phase IV grant for the walking trail.

Authorized participation in the MO firefighter's critical illness trust & pool.

Agreement with Waters Engineering for engineering on infrastructure improvements including drainage, water and wastewater improvements.

Agreement with MO highways & transportation for a state block grant for airport runway rehab.

Police Dept report Update on MoDOT traffic grants, Community Bearcat Tailgate

and Homecoming and Stoddard County Fair, officers attending training Fire Dept report Update on Fire Prevention month, Fall Fest, mutual call to Sikeston and storm event

Street/Sant report Update on patching, drainage, and storm pickup Park Dept report Update trees planted at east park, Halloween Happening Water/WW report Employees out for training and testing City Engineer Update on UV project

Economic Development - Open house for Republic Services, Brewing Business, ribbon cutting, luncheon for Chamber 101, attending conferences this week and next, update on Calmaine & Wendy's

City Clerk Report - Disbursements for September 2024, October Safety Awareness, October 31st Halloween will be 6-10 pm

No Administrator reports

Mayor Report - Accepted sidewalk bids for sidewalk repairs, Marissa Mills appointed to the Dexter Tree Council.

Aldermanic Forum - Discussed dumpsters in residential areas, planning & zoning is working on this issue

LAST UPDATED ON OCTOBER 15TH 2024 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/vkmt/City-of-Dexter-Board-of-Aldermen-Pass-Four-New-Ordinances

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

911 Mapping for Stoddard County | Dexter Police to Enforce School Bus Safety with Start of School

911 Mapping for Stoddard County to Increase Accuracy in Emergencies

Dexter Police to Enforce School Bus Safety with Start of School

A Proclamation on Peace Officers N 2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Report

A Proclamation on Peace Officers Memorial Day and Police Week, 2023 2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Report

TOP

911 Mapping for Stoddard County to Increase Accuracy in Emergencies

AUGUST 28TH 2024 BY DEE LOFLIN

911 Mapping for Stoddard County to Increase Accuracy in Emergencies

Stoddard County, MO 911 will be launching a Countywide GIS Remediation Project to update the 911 mapping to improve 911 services throughout the county and the State of Missouri. The project is funded by grants using federal ARPA funds.

The purpose of this project is to improve the accuracy of the county map and addressing data used by emergency responders. Doing this work is a requirement of the Missouri 911 Service Board so that our local mapping data can be used to route 911 calls more accurately.

Mapping engineers from Stoddard County's 911 mapping contractor, SDR Inc., will be driving throughout the cities, towns and some recreational areas during daylight hours to verify locations. The 911 field vehicle will be clearly marked with white signs and "911 Mapping" in red letters.

The 911 field vehicle will stop in front of structures to observe, verify and document the posted address but will not knock on doors or conduct interviews with residents. If no address is posted or legible, the technician will mark the record for further investigation. They may leave the vehicle to verify the layout of apartment units in buildings, but will not trespass on private property.

The field work for this project is expected to be complete by the beginning of September, 2024.

For questions regarding this project please contact:

Carol Moreland, Stoddard County 911 Services, 911 Administrator - 573-624-9086 Julie Kellerman, SDR, Inc.

Project Manager – 800-238-1911 x706

LAST UPDATED ON AUGUST 28TH 2024 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://show metimes.com/Blogpost/vjtq/911-Mapping-for-Stoddard-County-to-Increase-Accuracy-in-Emergencies

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

Dexter Police to Enforce School Bu A Proclamation on Peace Officers Memorial Day and Police Week, 2023

Dexter Police to Enforce School Bus Safety with Start of School A Proclamation on Peace Officers Memorial Day and Police Week,

2023

2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Re Southeast Missouri Rattled by 4.0 Earthquake on Wednesday Evening

2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Report

Southeast Missouri Rattled by 4.0 Earthquake on Wednesday

Evening

TOP

Dexter Police to Enforce School Bus Safety with Start

of School

AUGUST 23RD 2023 BY DEE LOFLIN

Dexter Police to Enforce School Bus Safety with Start of School

It's that time of year again to increase awareness regarding school bus stop arm safety! Dexter Police Department reminds all drivers to be extra cautious when driving during morning and afternoon hours when school buses are on the road.

Displayed yellow flashing lights on school buses does not mean hurry up to beat the red lights! The yellow lights mean the school bus is approaching a bus stop to load or unload children. Be alert, there could possibly be little brothers and/or sisters at the bus stop waiting for their siblings to get home from school and they are not watching for you. Please be prepared to stop!

Displayed red flashing lights, crossing arms, and/or stop signs, on school buses mean all drivers MUST stop and yield to all pedestrians. It's the law and you will receive a ticket if you do not stop.

"Dexter School buses are equipped with digital cameras that record in a high clear resolution," commented Sergeant Forshee, Dexter Police (SRO) School Resource Officer. "Those cameras and recordings are used in identifying vehicles, drivers, and used for prosecution of offenders who fail to stop for school buses."

"At the beginning of 2022 school year, the Dexter Police Department issued approximately 30 tickets for failure to stop for school buses while loading/unloading students in the school's first semester alone," continued Sergeant Forshee. "This is a big safety concern for our children! We will be on patrol and you will get a ticket if caught failing to stop for any school buses while loading/unloading children."

Further, be cautious of all pedestrian traffic in and around the schools when travelling in the area.

"We have two new crosswalks near Dexter Public Schools this year to help with the pedestrian traffic," stated Sergeant Forshee. "One is located at the corner of One Mile Rd and Brown Pilot Rd. The second is located on Grant Street in front of the high school."

"Our student's safety is our number one priority! Please do your part to help keep our children safe as they travel to and from school this year."

Dexter Public Schools begin their 2023-2024 academic year on Thursday, August 24, 2023.

"Please allow extra time to get to and from school during the morning and afternoon hours," commented Tim Fowler, Dexter R-XI Schools Transportation Supervisor, "Also slow down as the speed limit is 20 mph around the school campus."

LAST UPDATED ON AUGUST 23RD 2023 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/vite/Dexter-Police-to-Enforce-School-Bus-Safety-with-Start-of-School

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

A Proclamation on Peace Officers N 2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Report

A Proclamation on Peace Officers Memorial Day and Police Week, 2023 2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Report

Southeast Missouri Rattled by 4.0 Earthquake on Wednesday Evening

Several Inmates Test Positive for Covid-19 at Stoddard County Jail

TOP

A Proclamation on Peace Officers Memorial Day and Police Week, 2023

MAY 15TH 2023 BY DEE LOFLIN

A Proclamation on Peace Officers Memorial Day and Police Week, 2023

Every day when law enforcement officers pin on their badges, they make an extraordinary commitment to the American people: to rush toward danger regardless of the risk and to faithfully stand up for the rule of law. Across our neighborhoods, towns, and cities, they put themselves in harm's way, hoping to return home safely to their families. On Peace Officers Memorial Day and during Police Week, we celebrate the remarkable courage of our law enforcement community and honor the fallen heroes who made the ultimate sacrifice to protect their fellow Americans.

As a Nation, we expect a lot from our law enforcement officers. They save lives by keeping our roads, subways, and highways safe and responding to domestic violence incidents and natural disasters. We ask them to ensure public safety, build trust within our neighborhoods, and protect the well-being of our communities. Too often, they are also called upon to respond to mass shootings, drug overdoses, mental health crises, and more. Being a law enforcement officer is not just what they do; it is who they are.

The same is true for their families, who sacrifice alongside these heroic Americans. It takes a special person to marry or be the child of a law enforcement officer — knowing the uncertainty as their loved one walks out the door and dreading the possibility of receiving that phone call.

No memorial can ever fill the void left in the hearts of those who have lost a loved one in the line of duty. But their sacrifices in full service to their communities and to our Nation will never be forgotten. We will continue to honor their memories with actions

that help keep our law enforcement officers and communities safe from harm.

When I took office at the height of the pandemic, State, local, Tribal, and territorial law enforcement budgets were shrinking. Some agencies were facing their lowest staffing levels in decades, undermining their ability to perform their jobs. That is why we provided crucial funding to help police departments build new training facilities, recruit new personnel, and give officers a raise. I also expanded benefits for first responders who were disabled in the line of duty and their families. And I signed laws improving officer wellness by expanding critical mental health resources to address the physical and emotional trauma that so many members of our law enforcement community experience.

Meanwhile, I have taken steps to keep law enforcement officers safer on the job by signing the most sweeping gun safety law in nearly three decades. It helps keep more guns out of the hands of dangerous people, including by broadening restrictions on domestic abusers, which is critical because domestic violence calls can often turn deadly for police. This law also supports crisis interventions, including extreme risk protection orders, and provides a billion dollars to address the mental health crisis in America. We are also strengthening background checks for 18 to 20-year-olds trying to purchase guns, helping prosecutors crack down on illegal gun sales, and reining in ghost guns that police across the country are increasingly finding at crime scenes.

As I have often said, when it comes to keeping our communities safe, the answer is not to defund the police. It is to fund them with the resources and training they need to protect and serve our communities and to build trust with the American public. My Safer America Plan calls on the Congress to invest in recruiting, hiring, and training more than 100,000 additional officers for effective, accountable community policing, consistent with the standards of my policing Executive Order. My plan also invests in programs that send social workers and other professionals to respond to calls that should not be the responsibility of law enforcement. And it invests \$5 billion in proven crime-prevention strategies like community violence interruption. We must not accept the false choice between public safety and public trust; they are two sides of the same coin.

At the National Law Enforcement Memorial in Washington, D.C., there is a quote engraved on the wall that reads, "It is not how these officers died that made them heroes, it is how they lived." Today, during this week, and year-round, we express our gratitude for the courageous women and men of our Nation's law enforcement community. We honor the memory of the members who made the ultimate sacrifice and pray for their families. And we recommit ourselves to the sacred task of creating a safer and more just Nation for all Americans.

By a joint resolution approved October 1, 1962, as amended (76 Stat. 676), and by Public Law 103-322, as amended (36 U.S.C. 136-137), the President has been authorized and requested to designate May 15 of each year as "Peace Officers Memorial Day" and the week in which it falls as "Police Week."

NOW, THEREFORE, I, JOSEPH R. BIDEN JR., President of the United States of America, do hereby proclaim May 15, 2023, as Peace Officers Memorial Day and May 14 through May 20, 2023, as Police Week. I call upon all Americans to observe these events with appropriate ceremonies and activities and salute our Nation's brave law enforcement officers and remember their peace officer brothers and sisters who have given their last full measure of devotion in the line of duty. I also call on the Governors of the United States and its Territories, and appropriate officials of all units of government, to direct that the flag be flown at half-staff on Peace Officers Memorial Day. I further encourage all Americans to display the flag at half-staff from their homes and businesses on that day.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twelfth day of May, in the year of our Lord two thousand twenty-three, and of the Independence of the United States of America the two hundred and forty-seventh.

JOSEPH R. BIDEN JR.

PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED STATES

LAST UPDATED ON MAY 15TH 2023 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://show metimes.com/Blogpost/vim2/A-Proclamation-on-Peace-Officers-Memorial-Day-and-Police-Week-2023

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Re Southeast Missouri Rattled by 4.0 Earthquake on Wednesday Evening

2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Report

Southeast Missouri Rattled by 4.0 Earthquake on Wednesday

Evening

Several Inmates Test Positive for C Dexter Fire Chief and EMA Director, Don Seymore, Offers Chainsaw Crews Inf

Several Inmates Test Positive for Covid-19 at Stoddard County Jail Dexter Fire Chief and EMA Director, Don Seymore, Offers Chainsaw Crews Information

TOP

2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Report

JANUARY 05TH 2023 BY DEE LOFLIN

2022 Stoddard County Coroner's Report

2022 Stoddard County Coroner's report.

"While not a requirement for the office, I plan to continue releasing this report annually to keep the public informed and provide transparency."

"I would like to say thank you to our Stoddard County Funeral homes, Mathis Funeral Home, Watkins Funeral Home, and Morgan Funeral Home for their assistance and professionalism. I would also like to thank all of our county first responders for their assistance."

While there are never any positives in a report like this, it is encouraging that our county did not have a homicide in 2022. It is also important to note that suicides were down nearly 75% from 2021. I will continue to encourage mental health and suicide awareness in hopes that number will someday be 0.

The Coroner's office is open 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.

Have a safe and blessed 2023

Sincerely,

Brent Stidham, Stoddard County Coroner

2022 budget information Total budgeted: \$73,022.85

Total actual: \$61,792.00

2022 case information

The following information is in regards to Coroner's Office cases only and does not include deaths occurring under the care of a physician such as hospice.

Total cases investigated and certified by the Coroner's office: 105 Scene responses: 78

Natural Causes: 86

COVID-19: 2

Homicide: 0

Suicide: 3

Motor vehicle accident: 4 Overdose: 4

Accident (drowning): 1 Accident (other): 2 Cases pending: 3

Age groups

0-18: 3

19-45: 9

46-70: 49

70 and over: 44

LAST UPDATED ON JANUARY 05TH 2023 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://show metimes.com/Blogpost/vi7f/2022-Stoddard-County-Coroners-Report



More from ShowMe Times:

Southeast Missouri Rattled by 4.0 E Several Inmates Test Positive for Covid-19 at Stoddard County Jail

Southeast Missouri Rattled by 4.0 Earthquake on Wednesday Evening Several Inmates Test Positive for Covid-19 at Stoddard County Jail

Dexter Fire Chief and EMA Directo Dexter PD to Participate in 2021 Clickvkt bnfdinkatidenforcement

Dexter Fire Chief and EMA Director, Don Seymore, Offers Chainsaw Crews Information Dexter PD to Participate in 2021 Click It or Ticket Enforcement

SUBSCRIBE TO "LOCAL NEWS"

ShowMe Gold Sponsors